IRRT Executive Board conference call 
2:00 – 3:00 p.m. EST, Friday, February 26, 2010
Present: Sha Li (Chair), Delin, Judith, Larry, Marilyn, Pat, Win (Recorder)

1. Welcome from Sha Li
2. Updates on 60th fundraising (Sha Li, Pat, Win, Delin)

Several IRRT Executive Board members participated in a phone conference with Jordan and Lea on February 5th.  Several issues were discussed or clarified, and a to-do list was developed (see attached minutes from Lea).  
One of the tasks is to acquire an approved vendor list from ALA Development Office for Jordan and Lea, so they can contact them for donation. Pat inquired if we were able to get this list from ALA.  Delin indicated that we had not received it yet.  
Win indicated that he was not able to produce the January balance of the campaign fund due to the missing budget reports for September, October, and November 2009.  Delin pointed out that those reports were not available.

3. Official approvals for two Committee requests: 
a. International Exchange Committee name change to International Connections Committee: Sha Li asked the group to approve this request.  Pat moved.  Judith seconded.  All agreed.  Motion carried.  With the approval, we will make the name change on our publication, official document, and IRRT web site.
b. New charge for Publication Committee: Suzanne Byke, Publication Committee Chair, proposed at ALA 2010 Midwinter that Publication Committee is given the responsibility to update IRRT’s Officers Manual annually (http://www.ala.org/ala/mgrps/rts/irrt/irrtcommittees/offmanual08rev.pdf).  Each spring, the Publication Committee will request all the IRRT committees to submit updates of manual and the committee will revise it.  Pat moved to add this new responsibility to the Committee’s charge.  Judith seconded.  All agreed.  Motion carried.

4. Comments from Susan Schnuer on the ALA 2015 Draft Strategic Plan

At Sha Li’s request, Susan reviewed the draft plan and presented the comments to IRRT Executive Board at ALA 2010 Midwinter, and forwarded her comments International Relations Committee (IRC).   Her suggestions were accepted by IRC and Michael Downing sent it on to Paul Meyer, ALA Strategic Plan Consultant  

Larry indicated that the deadline for comments of the draft is March 22nd.  Sha Li asked everyone to provide additional comments to her, Susan, and Michael before the deadline.

5. Annual Pre-Conference update – Win

Win reported that Christopher Carlson from Library of Congress will be one of the three panelists at the conference.  The deadline for proposal submission is the end of February.  Currently, we had received five proposals and the committee members will review them and make the final decision in early March.

Sha Li inquired Delin about the possibility to put this event on ALA President’s calendar.  Delin indicated that due to the new ALA conference schedule the President has to attend either ALA Board or Council meetings on Friday morning and might not be able to attend.  However, she pointed out that we should still send ALA President an invitation.  Win indicated that once the speakers are finalized he will draft an invitation letter for Sha Li to send to ALA President.

Pat pointed out that the Chair should also send invitation to ALA President and ALA Executive Director for two other IRRT events: Orientation and Reception.  She will provide Sha Li the invitation letters used in the past.  Delin will also ask supporting staff of ALA President and Executive Direction to put these events on their calendar. 

Pat further asked about our involvement of Membership Pavilion at Annual Conference.  Delin indicated that we only display IRRT materials at last year’s Annual.  Pat suggested that we ask IRRT Emerging Leaders to participate in the Pavilion Session, either the 101 Program or stand alone content.  After discussion, Sha Li agreed to consult Jeannette about the feasibility of enlisting the help from Emerging Leaders in this event.  The deadline for submitting for this event is April 1st.

6. IRRT Reception: 

Shar Li indicated that Joan works very hard to successfully get LC’s permission to use the Great Hall.  Joan is in discussion with Roberta Stevens on the details.  LC will use this event to promote their World Digital Library project.

As for the cost of this event, at ALA 2010 Midwinter the Executive Board approved to raise the price of IRRT Reception from $30 to $35 starting in 2011 Annual Conference.  However, Delin turned in $35 as this year’s ticket price in November 2009 and it was too late to correct it.  Thus, we will start at a new price this year.  LC does not allow us to sell tickets at the door, but they can be purchased at the ALA Registration desk.  The on-site price will still be $35.

7. Other:

1) ALA Presidential Citations on Innovation in International Librarianship Award: Sha Li reported that Jeannette is chairing this Advisory Group with the help from Susan, Loriene, Vivi Hoang, and Joan.  They are given two charges: 

i. Review this year’s informal nominations

ii. Fine-tune a formal procedure after the 2010 Annual that will be used for the 2011 ALA Presidential Citations selection

Currently, the group has developed a timeline for ALA President Camila to review.  At this point, we have received three nominations for this year’s award.  If you know any possible candidate, please the information to Jeannette.  The deadline for application for this year’s award has been extended to March 5th
2) Marilyn inquired about the young fellow from Africa who self-taught on how to build windmill, using information from the library.  Judith learned it from John Stewart show (http://www.thedailyshow.com/watch/wed-october-7-2009/william-kamkwamba).  There was no update on the possibility of bringing him to the Annual Conference and he is not appropriate for the President’s Citation Award.

3) Reception sponsorship: Judith has sent solicitation to various vendors, including 2 new ones (Proquest and Alexander Press).  In the letter, she did not ask for specific amount.  Judith inquired about the procedure for vendors to contribute.  Delin indicated that once the vendors are committed she will send them an invoice with all the information they need for the payment.

Sha Li asked Delin about the budget we set for Reception event.  Delin indicated that we usually raise between $6,000 to $10,000 from the vendors, plus the ticket sales, between $3,500 to 5,000.  The rest is covered by Conference Services.   At the 2007 Annual in DC, we spent more than $19,000 just for catering.  
Pat asked if we have to use LC’s catering service.  Delin indicated that was the case and she was given a list of caterers from LC.  She asked bids from 3 or 4 of the caterers and selected a least expensive one.   
Sha Li asked Judith what was offered to the vendor in her letter to vendors.  Judith indicated that we offer them the following things: 

· Space in the International Leads
· Table space at the Reception to display materials 
· Acknowledgment of their sponsorship at IRRT Website

· Opportunity to greet attendees at the receiving lines

· Tickets for the event

Sha Li indicated that we need to work with editor of International Leads to ensure there is space for these vendors in the September issue.  

4) March Issue of International Leads
Sha Li inquired Delin if she had heard anything from Rebecca about the March issue of IL.  Delin indicated that she had not received any update from her.  Sha Li is concerned if we are able to publish it on time (around mid-March).
Delin indicated that once she got the materials it will take about 2 weeks for printing and mailing.  If there is enough time, she spends a whole day to fold and stuff the newsletters into envelopes for mail.  However, if it is running late she will have the print shop do it.
5) Deadline for changes of Annual Conference information:  Delin reminded everyone that March 9th is the cut-off date for conference announcement.  This is the last opportunity for any changes.  She will send out an email reminder.
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